
North Broad Watershed

Rehabilitation
Since 1953, three hundred and fifty seven USDA-Natural Resources

Conservation Service (NRCS) Assisted Project Dams have been con-

structed pursuant to Public Law 566 Federal funding. In Franklin

County, there are seven watershed structures located in the North Fork

of the Broad watershed which were built in the 60’s and 70’s.

The watershed structures were located at strategic points to provide

flood prevention to flood plains, culverts, and bridges. Now, most of

these dams provide flood protection benefits to communities down-

stream. And, of course, as man-made structures, these dams need regu-

lar maintenance. After years of neglect, many local sponsors, with

financial assistance from the state, have allocated approximately

$200,000 for much needed maintenance.

NRCS provides technical assistance with identification of mainte-

nance needs for the much needed maintenance to these watershed struc-

tures.
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The gyro-tech is a unique machine that can mulch trees.

What used to take weeks can now be done in hours
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Fred Dilbeck , Soil Technician, and Gary Crowe stand atop

the newly cleared dam in Franklin County.

Safe Dam Program

Since 1953, 357 project dams

have been built in Georgia. The

Georgia Safe Dams Program has

categorized 150 of these as “High

Hazard,” indicating a potential loss

of life if the dam were to fail.

Preliminary investigations indicate

that some $120 million will be

needed to upgrade these structures

and ensure compliance with cur-

rent dam safety legislation. 

NRCS project dams annually provide $19 million of benefits to

local communities by providing flood protection, water based recre-

ation, municipal water supply, and other water uses. One of the

major issues involved with aging dams is the safety and health of an

estimated 15,000 people downstream from the dams. Many dams

were originally built in rural areas to protect agricultural lands.

Homes, businesses,

and roads have

now been built

downstream, and

increased damages

would occur if

they were to fail.  

Congress

passed legislation

in November 2000

that authorized

NRCS to provide

financial and tech-

nical assistance for

rehabilitation of

dams that were

originally con-

structed under

NRCS water

resources pro-

grams.

Markers like this one

were a common sight in

the 1960’s
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